

2011 OFFICERS AND BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Priya S. Sanger President

Kelly M. Dermody President-Elect

Christopher Kearney Treasurer

Stephanie Skaff Secretary

Monty Agarwal Merri A. Baldwin Krystal Bowen Doris Cheng Haywood S. Gilliam, Jr. Stuart Hanlon Jonathan Hayden Catherine S. Kirkman Susan Kumagai David Lowe Timothy W. Moppin Stuart Plunkett Isabelle M. Salgado Tracy Salisbury Quyen Ta David Tsai Michael Tubach Guy B. Wallace

BARRISTERS CLUB OFFICERS

Matt Gluck President

Jon Eldan Vice-President

David Reidy Treasurer

Ann Nguyen Secretary

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR AND GENERAL COUNSEL

Daniel Burkhardt

September 12, 2011

Hon. Tani Cantil-Sakauye, Chief Justice of California Members of the Judicial Council of California 350 McAllister Street San Francisco, CA 94102

Re: Emergency Court Funding Solution

Dear Chief Justice Cantil-Sakauye and Members of the Judicial Council:

On behalf of the officers, staff, and members of The Bar Association of San Francisco (BASF), I want to commend you for approving emergency funding for the San Francisco Superior Court at last Friday's Judicial Council meeting. This funding, along with the resources held by the San Francisco Superior Court ("SFSC), will help the SFSC to continue employing one hundred people who are critical to the judicial administration process for access to justice, and will provide for 11 civil courtrooms to remain open to serve the people of San Francisco County. We truly appreciate the hard work and the diligence of the Judicial Council in helping find a solution for the SFSC, and we recognize the extraordinary effort that it took on the part of all members of the Council, as well as the AOC, to have this matter heard and decided on such short notice.

Over the past seven weeks, the officers of BASF, along with numerous BASF members, have worked diligently with members of the Judicial Council, officials of the Administrative Office of the Courts, employees in the State Bar, the leadership of San Francisco Superior Court, and others, to collaborate on workable solutions to the San Francisco court's funding crisis. Please know that BASF is committed to continue to collaborate with these groups and other associations throughout the state to achieve long-term solutions to the state courts' funding crisis.

With the unanimous vote on Friday by the Judicial Council to loan San Francisco Superior Court \$2.5 million, we are most grateful that the efforts of so many people have lead to a short-term solution for our local court.

We give our most sincere thanks to all of you for your leadership and support.

With Warm Regards,

Priya Sanger President

The Bar Association of San Francisco

Priza S. Sargu

Cc: Kelly Dermody, President-Elect, BASF Chris Kearney, Treasurer, BASF

> Stephanie Skaff, Secretary, BASF Daniel Burkhardt, Executive Director, BASF